
From: VanderPloeg, Laurie  
Sent: Tuesday, March 24, 2020 4:20 PM 
Subject: State Systemic Improvement Plan 
 
Dear State Directors and Part C Coordinators: 

In response to inquiries from multiple stakeholders and following deliberative conversations 
within the Department, OSEP would like to provide updates on upcoming timelines specific to 
the FFY 2018 SPP/APR, including the submission due date for the State Systemic Improvement 
Plan (SSIP). We have recently received questions regarding a possible extension of the due date 
for the SSIP (Indicators B-17 and C-11) and implications of the COVID-19 pandemic on the 
SPP/APR clarification period and OSEP’s issuance of States’ annual determinations. 

Although OSEP recognizes the unique and challenging circumstances state offices are 
experiencing, we have decided to adhere to the April 1, 2020 due date for the SSIP. We 
acknowledge that there may be circumstances related to the COVID-19 crisis that impact a 
State’s ability to meet the April 1st deadline and OSEP is prepared to address State-specific 
needs as they arise. If you are unable to submit the SSIP by April 1st, please contact OSEP at 
SPPAPR@ed.gov,and cc Leslie.Fox@ed.gov, prior to April 1st. 

As States continue to weather the impact of COVID-19 on schools and early intervention 
programs, OSEP recognizes that timely information and clear expectations are critical for your 
planning and decision-making. As you know, the SPP/APR clarification period is scheduled 
from April 14 - April 28 for Part C, and April 16 - April 30 for Part B. If necessary, OSEP may 
adjust these dates based on emerging issues. However, at this time we continue to be committed 
to completing our reviews of States’ SPP/APRs and issuing determinations in a timely manner. 

Thank you for your on-going work to support infants, toddlers, children and youth with 
disabilities and their families under such challenging circumstances. 

Sincerely, 

Laurie VanderPloeg  
Director 
Office of Special Education Programs | United States Department of Education 
550 12th Street SW | Washington, D.C. 20202 
Phone: (202) 245-6180 
Email: laurie.vanderploeg@ed.gov 
 

 


